
Dear Friends, 
 

I have a friend who has garage sales and posts signs that say, άNot Responsible for Accidents.έ IΩve always 
wondered about signs like that. If someone was responsible, it seems like it wouldnΩt be an accident. My friend is 
convinced this sign protects her from legal problems. IΩve also heard that there is a άtwo-biteέ rule for dogs:  the 
first time could have been a fluke, but by the second time, you know the dog is a biter. I think I would give the dog 
one more chance. Three is a good number. 
 

Three times seems more Biblical. After all, we serve a trinitarian God. At the Mission/Vision meeting, we developed 
a three-fold communication strategy for church information. First: the newsletter; thank you for reading the 
newsletters carefully. Second: church announcements. We try not to make too many announcements during the 
service, but for important things, we say something during church, so thank you for attending Sunday services and 
listening. Third: we are going to have a άWhatΩs Happeningέ table at our fifth-Sunday potlucks. This will be a place 
where we can have a dialogue about whatΩs happening in the church and issues that we have addressed at the 
Mission/Vision meetings. 
 

There is a lot going on here at Asbury. WeΩre about to enter into a relationship with The Table, a new church 
started by the Anglican Church of North America. We are going to change the way we do Mission Vision as we 
move to an Accountable Leadership Model. We are considering making the church available for an άextreme cold 
weatherέ site.  
 

In such a busy atmosphere, things are going to happen, and people will be surprised. I hope they will be surprised 
in a good way, but sometimes, people donΩt like surprises! But we want to try things anyway. 
 

I told my garage-sale-giving friend that to balance her negative sign, she should post a positive sign. Something like, 
άNot responsible for blessings, but we are glad they happen.έ 
 

Blessings, 
 

Tom  

A Future and a Hope:  

to Listen, Grow, AND LOVE with God  

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜΣ bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎΗ 
 

We are thrilled to welcome Anna and Patty to the Asbury family! 

Patty Yocum Anna Robertson 
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!ŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛǎǘ: Teresa Kays 

!κ±: Steve Collum, Bill Love, Robbie Vansant, Sara 
Love, Chuck Gregg 

wŜŀŘŜǊǎΥ Kimberlea Gray, Ruth Spargo, Mark Gideon, 
Karla Gregg, Nancy Lollar 

DǊŜŜǘŜǊǎΥ Joan Wilson, George Sly, Georgianne Sly, Bill 
Frogge, Heather Frogge, Sheryl Hill, Karla Gregg, Judy 
Clements, Suzanne Boyts, Patti Blanton, Karen 
Nordstrom 

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ bŜŜŘŜŘ 
 

One Heart Circle and the Green Team will be setting up 
and working the book room with a table for lightly 
used holiday décor at the Fall Bazaar October 12-
14.  We will be accepting donations of books, puzzles, 
and holiday décor between now and then.   We do ask 
that you not donate encyclopedias or 
magazines.   Thank you! 

¦a²κ¦²C 
 

A busy month ahead! The Unit meeting will be 
Saturday, October 7, 10:30  a.m., άThank 
Offering.έ (More information elsewhere.) 

UWF will have fresh cinnamon rolls available each morning of the 
Fall Bazaar, October 13 and 14. Sack lunches (choice of ham and 
cheese or chicken salad on croissants) will be available Friday, 11 – 
1. 
UWF/UMW Sunday will be observed October 29.  The speaker will 
be from the Rainbow Network.  A Special Mission Recognition will 
be presented and corsage for missions will be available.  (There 
will be one service at 10:30 which will be followed by a potluck 
dinner.) 
 

/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊϝ 
 

10/7  UWF meeting. Fellowship at 10:00 am; program at 10:30. 
10/8 One Heart in Christ Circle, 8:30 a.m. 
10/9 Naomi Ruth Circle, 6:30 p.m. 
10/11 Mary Martha Circle, 1:00 p.m. 
10/12 Preparation for sack lunches, 3:30 p.m. 
10/13 Cinnamon Roll and Sack lunch sales 
10/14 Cinnamon Roll sale 
10/21 SW Fall District UWF meeting, άMosaic of Loveέ ŀǘ 
 {ǘƻŎƪǘƻƴ ¦a/ 
10/29 UWF/UMW Sunday; 10:30 worship service (followed by 
 potluck dinner 
 

*All local meetings are held at Asbury. 
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IŀǊƳƻƴȅ IƻǳǎŜ [ǳƴŎƘ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нм 

 

This month we will be providing 
our regularly scheduled meal for 
the residents at Harmony House.  If 
you would like to donate food, please review the 
available slots at the link below and click on the button 
to sign up.  If you need help with signing up, please call 
the church office and Julia will assist you.  Refrigerated 
and non-refrigerated items can be dropped off at the 
church the week prior to October 21, or you may also 
bring food that morning (please have the items to the 
church no later than 10:30 am). 
 
Sign up at https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/8050A4BABAF28A1FD0-harmony19#/ 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050A4BABAF28A1FD0-harmony19#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050A4BABAF28A1FD0-harmony19#/
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hŎǘƻōŜǊ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ 

Andrea Bange 
 
Nolan Scotidis 
Bea Willingham 
 
Marlene Garling 
 
Mary Hartbarger 
 
Joey Nordstrom 
 
Janet Riddle 

15 
 

16 
 
 

24 
 

26 
 

29 
 

30 

Wesley Hardin, Carol Daniel, 
Don & Debbie Jeffrys, Brooke 
Scott, Margaret Day, Jesse 
Paxton, Jack & Becki 
Gladson, the family of Peggy 
Fuge, Glenda Hefty, Jeanette 
Williams, Marlene Garling, 
John Bingham, Bonnie 
Herndon, Nicole Johnson, 
Teresa Kays, Ron Garling 
 
 
 

 

All prayer concerns will be listed for 
one month unless otherwise notified. 

¢ƘƻǎŜ ǿŜ ƘƻƭŘ ƛƴ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŜ ǿƘƻ 
ŀǊŜ ƘƻƳŜōƻǳƴŘ ƻǊ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǝƻƴΥ  
 

Ann Marsh, Barbara Davidson, 
Bob Drake, Dixie Wooters, Gary 
Metcalf, Joy Whitescarver, Kathy 
White, Kay Keltner, Marlene 
Jones, Nicole Johnson, Sharon 
Coomer, Shawna Allen, Warren 
Meadows 
 
{ŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΥ 

Cameron Cox, Shane Luke 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ м 
World Communion Sunday 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ р 
Mission Springfield 
Worship Committee 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ т 
Lions Club Pancake Breakfast 
UWF Meeting 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ у 
One Heart in Christ 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ ф 
Naomi Ruth Circle 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ мл 
Trustees 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ мм 
Mary Martha Circle 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ мн 
Lunch Bunch 
Fall Bazaar Preview Sale 
Education Committee 
Mission/Vision 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ мо 
Fall Bazaar 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ мп 
UMM Meeting 
Fall Bazaar 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ му 
Crosslines 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ нм 
Harmony House Lunch 

[ǳƴŎƘ .ǳƴŎƘ 
 

Lunch Bunch will 
be meeting on 
Thursday, October 

12, at 11:30 am.  This monthΩs 
restaurant selection is Whole Hog 
Café at  224 W Sunshine. 

Wƻō hǇŜƴƛƴƎ 
 

We are currently seeking a leader for 
our praise band, Alabaster.  If you or 
someone you know is musically-
inclined, please visit https://
asburyunitedmethodist.org/jobs/ for 
application information. 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ нн 
Sara LoveΩs Stars & Stripes Ceremony 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ ну 
Jarrett Prayer Walk 
 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ нф 
UWF Sunday 
Fifth Sunday Potluck 
Trunk or Treat 

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ 
 

Please remember that even though 
the Cold Weather Shelter will not be 
at Asbury this winter, the Community 
Partnership of the Ozarks still needs 
volunteers to keep the shelters 
running. Also, if anyone at Asbury is 
interested in putting together a team 
to provide a regular meal for the 
unsheltered, please let Sheryl Hill 
know.  

https://asburyunitedmethodist.org/jobs/
https://asburyunitedmethodist.org/jobs/
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нлно aƛǎǎƛƻƴκ±ƛǎƛƻƴ ¢ŜŀƳ 

Janice Greene: Mission/Vision Chair 

Kimberlea Gray: Recording Secretary 

Susan Conover: Member At Large 

Amy Langston: Member At Large 

Amy Meriweather: Member At Large 

Renee Mikkelson: Member At Large 

Bill Love: Finance Chair & Lay Member to Annual 
Conference 

Carol Daniel: SPR Chair & Treasurer 

Chuck Ewy: Trustees Chair 

Glenda Hefty: Education Chair 

Kathy Love: Worship Chair 

Ruth Spargo: Hospitality Chair 

Sheryl Hill: Mission Springfield Chair 

Jay Polchow: Accounts Reconciler 

!ǳǘǳƳƴ /ǊŀƊ .ŀȊŀŀǊ 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ мо ϧ мп 

Our annual autumn craft show will be held on Friday, October 13 from 9 am to 3 pm & Saturday, October 14 from 9 
am to noon. A ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛŜǿ for church members & invited guests will be held on Thursday, hŎǘƻōŜǊ мн ŦǊƻƳ о 
ǘƻ т ǇƳ. Make plans to attend & bring a friend!  

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ bŜŜŘŜŘ 
млκлу ϧ млκмп 

Mark Gideon will need some help on Sunday, October 8th from 12:30 to 2:30 PM to prepare the Fellowship Hall for 
the craft show. If you are available & willing to help, please drop by to lend a hand! 

Volunteers will also be needed on Saturday, October 14th from 2 to 4 pm to help put the Fellowship Hall back the 
way it needs to be. If you can help on the 14th, it would be greatly appreciated! 

 

tƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ [ƻǾŜ 

Our Power of Love collection for October is for Ambassadors for Children.  Their most frequent 

needs are: 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

If you would like to make a financial donation, please make sure checks are written out with Power of Love in the memo line. Gifts can also 

be given online on our giving page under the Power of Love project. 

¶ New clothing in sizes infant through young adult 

¶ New blankets 
¶ New stuffed animals 
¶ Gently used prom and formal attire for males and females 
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CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ bŜǿǎ 

As of 08/31/2023: 

/ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ !ǳƎǳǎǘΥ $24,680    /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ ¸¢5Υ $129,860 
/ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ .ǳŘƎŜǘΥ $19,167    .ǳŘƎŜǘ ¸¢5Υ $153,333 
 
hǘƘŜǊ LƴŎƻƳŜ ό/ƘǳǊŎƘ ¦ǎŜΣ ŜǘŎΦύ ¸¢5Υ $7,767  9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ¸¢5Υ $161,965 
hǘƘŜǊ LƴŎƻƳŜ .ǳŘƎŜǘ ¸¢5Υ $14,967    .ǳŘƎŜǘ ¸¢5Υ $194,173 
 
wŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ CǳƴŘ DƛƊǎ ό/²{Σ !ǇǇƻǊǝƻƴƳŜƴǘǎΣ ŜǘŎΦύ 
 

DƛƊǎ ŦƻǊ !ǳƎǳǎǘΥ $0     DƛƊǎ ¸¢5Υ $33,516 
DƛƊǎ .ǳŘƎŜǘΥ $2,917     .ǳŘƎŜǘ ¸¢5Υ $23,333 
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅΗ 

/ƘŜŎƪ Lǘ hǳǘΗ 

I just finished reading Adam HamiltonΩs Why? for the second time (unusual for me) because this 
book, subtitled άMaking Sense of GodΩs Will,έ answers questions that resurface in my mind 
occasionally. 

 

Despite how strong oneΩs faith IS, itΩs not unusual to feel that God has not met your expectations.  Too often one 
feels that believing in God and trying to be a good person mean that God will bless you and nothing too bad will 
happen.  Look at the Bible and see what happened to Joseph, Moses, David, DanielΧ and that one nailed to the 
cross!  
 

άThe Bible does not teach that those who follow God will have a life of bliss.έ Hamilton has several explanations.  
They do not promise ease but there are a variety of helpful views, primarily based on Bible verses (also the 
explanation of hyperbole) and the final conclusion (a part of HamiltonΩs Easter sermons each year). άDo you believe 
that Easter means the worst thing is never the last thing? Χthat GodΩs plans will ultimately prevail?έ 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎΗ 
 

Please join us as we recognize Sara Love on earning 
American Heritage GirlΩs highest award, the Stars and 
Stripes.  The ceremony will be at Asbury on Sunday, 
October 22 at 2:00 pm.  A reception will follow.  Sara is 
only the 30th young woman to achieve this award in the 
state of Missouri. 
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¢ƻ ŀǾƻƛŘ ƛŘŜƴǝǘȅ ǘƘŜƊ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŀƳƳƛƴƎΣ ƴƻ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳΦ 

²ƻǊƭŘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ м 

 

Our altar will be adorned with beautiful fall mums from M&M Greenhouse in Dunnegan MO. This is the same 
grower who provides the gorgeous geraniums for Pentecost Sunday. If you ordered mums, you may take them 
home after the 8:00 AM or the 10:30 AM service. If you will not be in church that day, please let Mark Gideon or 
the church office know, so we can hold your mums for you. If you did not order mums, there will be a limited 
amount available for purchase on October 1st. The price is $10 each will be sold on a first come first serve basis. 
Any mums not picked up by Thursday, October 5th, will be planted at the church. Thank you for your support of the 
AUMC Altar Fund!  

[ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳō tŀƴŎŀƪŜ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
 

On Saturday, October 7, the Springfield Host Lions Club will be having a pancake breakfast at 
Asbury from 8:00 to 11:00 am.  The cost is $7, and children 6 and under eat free.  Please see 
Jim Wilson for tickets, or you can pay at the door.  This breakfast is in memory of Larry Oliver, 
a longtime member, who was chairman of this for many years. 

¸ƻǳ !ǊŜ LƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ {Ƙƻǿ !ǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ hǳǊ tŀǎǘƻǊΗ 
 
Please join us in fellowship and appreciation of our pastor, Rev. Tom Vansant, on Sunday, October 8, 2023 between 
worship services (approximately 9:15 am). October 8 is Ministry Appreciation Sunday according to Hallmark, and a 
perfect opportunity to say ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ to Tom for his leadership and ministry to our congregation and community. 
 
PS. Another way to show appreciation might be to make a donation to AsburyΩs PastorΩs Help Fund.  This 
benevolence fund allows Pastor Tom to help people in our community who are in dire need of assistance with past 
due rent or utility bills, keeping them in their homes and the lights on.  This year we have paid out close to $4,000 
in financial assistance to some of our neighbors here in Springfield, and as we head into the colder parts of the 
year, that need for utility assistance will rise.  If you would like to give, please make your donation as such so it will 
be included in the specific Restricted Fund, #4500. 

bǳǘ {ŀƭŜ 
 

The Gifts That Count committee is 
once again selling nuts this fall.  
Order forms will be available in the 

Fellowship Hall beginning the week of October 2. 

Please let the 
office know of 
any loved ones 
you would like 
included as we remember our friends and family on All 
SaintsΩ Sunday, November 5.  The deadline is 
Wednesday, November 1. 


